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Welcome to a new year of the Millmerran & District News.  Thankfully there has been rain 
in most spots since the December Newsletter and we can only hope that this continues in 

2024.

The Community Christmas Tree was on display in Domville Place for the month of 
December.  Thank you to Knights Electrical for their help with installation and dismantle 
along with the Australian Camp Oven Festival allowing us to use their cable covers.  It was 
a wonderful sight to see so many enjoying the annual Christmas in the Bush on 16 
December in Domville Place.  It was a terrific night for our town to come together and enjoy 
the wonders that Christmas time brings.  

Well done to the Shop Window Christmas Light winner Horizon Accounting and runner up 
Millmerran Rural Agencies.  Only a small number of entrants for this year's Christmas 
Lights competition and we thank those who did join in the fun and enter.  If you do 
decorate your home with Christmas lights, please consider entering the competition this 
year.  The more the merrier and we appreciate the support to our community.

On 25 January, Mary Tosswill and myself attended the Darling Downs Alliance meeting 
held in Toowoomba.  More on that in the March newsletter.

MCPI have had communications with both the Punch's Creek Solar Farm and Bulli Creek 
Solar Farm during January.   On 24 January Punch's Creek Solar Farm held a Community 
Information Drop-In session at the Cultural Centre.  We hope that Bulli Creek will do the 
same shortly so our community can understand the project and their intentions.

The TRC Library Manager has contacted me to arrange an upcoming meeting with regard 
to the library review and our request for the reinstalment of opening hours to 5 days per 
week.  More on that to come.

The Millmerran Show Society has purchased four “Welcome to Millmerran” signs which 
have been installed on the poles at the entrances to town.  The idea of these signs is for 
community groups to purchase the four signs which in turn welcomes people to town so 
they feel welcome and stop to enjoy our hospitality, as well as raising awareness for the 
group.  The signs look great and we thank the Show Society for their support.

The next MCPI General Meeting will be Wednesday 21 February at the Catholic 
Church Hall, William Street, Millmerran – 5.30pm for a 5.45pm start.  





Millmerran Garden Club

MILLMERRAN LOCAL AMBULANCE COMMITTEE

Don't forget to check your first aid kit & replace any items that have been used                      
or which have expired, so it is always ready to be used.

Next meeting is Thursday 8th February, 2024                                                                                     
at 6:00 pm at the Ambulance Centre.                                                                                                  

New members always welcome.

For more details contact -                                                                                                                          
President Wayne Hardwick 0409 044 115 or                                                                                                                                                         

Secretary Clare McGowan 0427 509 563.

MILLMERRAN GARDEN CLUB
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

2024
Millmerran Garden Club AGM will be held on                                 

thFriday, 9  February 2024
Followed by general mee�ng for February.

It will be held at Mill Inn Tavern, Mackenzie Street, Millmerran
11.30 am.  Start

Lunch will follow mee�ngs.
Members, please contact Des Johnson on 0476 257 863                       

to confirm your a�endance.



MILLMERRAN SENIOR CITIZENS

Well, well, well here we are again, February 2024,                  
what happened to 2023.

Hoping everyone enjoyed their Christmas and New Year 
fes�vi�es and had a much needed rest.

We finished up our Senior Ci�zens year with an 
enjoyable shared a�ernoon tea and some fun games. 

We also drew our Xmas raffle, which was very well 
patronised, with our lucky winner of $100. being Kenny 

Haslam and second winner Terry Harris with $75.           
Hope you both enjoyed your win.

On the 8th of February we will have our AGM so come 
along and join us, you may have some fresh ideas as we 
are always looking for something out of the ordinary to 
help us think “ out of the square.” On this day we will 
meet at 11.00- 11.30 for light lunch of finger food, our 

AGM then we shall have a game of bingo, possibly 
around 1.30pm. if you enjoy some fun come and join us.
Seniors meet on the 2nd and 4th Thursdays at 1.00pm at 

the Cultural Centre.
For more informa�on phone Ann 0483 027 957

A li�le thought for you. (Heaven and Hell are not above 
or below us. We carry them in our hearts.)

Cheers for now. Wishing each and everyone a very 
happy, healthy and prosperous New Year.

YALLAMBEE AUXILIARY

· Last year and Christmas were busy 
but good!  The Yallambee Shop and 
the Auxiliary are enjoying happy 
�mes and we thank Crystal and her 
gang for lunch together! 
February/March will be quiet 
before we bounce into Mother’s 
Day!

· Are there any community 
members, or family members who 
would like to do a bit for the 
residents’comfort and happiness? 
We would welcome your ideas and 
input and help!!                                             
Our next mee�ng: FRIDAY, 

th
FEBRUARY 9 , at Patsy Baillie’ unit.

· Rezzies February birthdays: Bev 
th th

Shanks (13 ); Bill Smith (18 ); Kate 
thHorneman (24 ).  Happy Days!!

Millmerran Seniors                          

Water Aerobics

A big thank you to the Millmerran Lions Club for 
their dona�on of addi�onal pool paddles. They are 
really appreciated as we now have enough for 
everyone.

We meet at our town new pool, every weekday for 
an hour exercise from 6.45am.

Come and join our happy group for exercise and 
fun with our pool noodles and paddles. Everyone 
welcome.



                                                   
MILLMERRAN GOLF CLUB inc.
February 2024
Another year rolls around with our AGM held in December, 
we welcome some new committee members, Lachy Bliss, 
Tegan Linwood, Leon Oosthuizen and    Mick Crank.
Hoping its a good year for one and all.
Once again , there are 4 electric carts available for hire all 
day via the Vendi online platform. They are stored in the 
new shed and the roller door will be open during daylight 
hours, just scan the QR code and follow the instructions.
The hire of the cart does not include green fees, green 
fees can be paid by cash or Tap and Go card system at the 
Clubhouse.
 Although we haven’t had great deal of rain, what we have 
got has certainly brightened up the course and looking 
good. Remember the course is maintained by mainly 
volunteers that give up their time to provide a top quality 
course at reasonable rates. As a member if you can help 
out please do.
Friday Sporters and Saturday Chook run usually kick off 2 
> 3pm.
Competition starting times in Summer are 11.30am for 12n 
tee off ( no lunch) 
Winter are 10.30am for 11am tee off..
February:
Sunday 4th 	 RJ & DA Armstrong - Pinehurst Foursomes 
Breakfast Golf
Sunday 11th 	 Crank Brothers - 3 Person Vagas 
Scramble
Saturday 17th	 Club Trophies
Sunday 25th	 Matt Bellert 18 Hole Stroke Mug & Gobley

MONDAY



Sporting Shooters Association

of Australia (QLD) Inc

Millmerran & District Branch Inc.

Range at 891 Heckendorf Road

Target shooting is a sport for ALL Seasons
Follow us on Facebook - “Millmerran District SSAA”

Our club caters for a wide range of target
shooting interests -

Field Rifle: Centrefire and Rimfire.

Shotgun: Field

Pistol shooting: Single Action, Silhouette,

Service pistol and Service Rifle.

Metallic Silhouette: Rimfire & Centrefire.

Service Rifle: Combined Service ~ Rifle

NEW MEMBERS ALWAYS WELCOME
2022 PROGRAMME NOW AVAILABLE

Contact: (after 7pm evenings)
Pistol Sil & Service ...

Pistol S/Action ..........

Field Rifle ..................

Shotgun .....................

Rifle Silhouette ..........

Servive Rifle ..............

Junior support ............

Adrian Blinco ........

Tom Briskey ..........

Dean Grundon ......

Gavin Antonio .......

Travis Caeser ........

Torn Briskey .........

Jessica Blinco ......

0428 583 101

0418 790 027

0429 496 129

0427 951 436

0428 714 689

0418 790 027

0458 310 132

Target Shooting - a sport for young and old

MILLMERRAN SES
(State Emergency Service)

TRAINING IS HELD EVERY FIRST & THIRD
THURSDAY 2nd March and 16th March, 2023

For further information, feel free to
send us an email at

     

  

or call Paul on 0488 441 425
  

New members are always welcome.
  

Remember, if you are in need of
emergency storm or flood assistance

contact the SES on 132 500

  TRAINING IS  
1st and 15th February 2024 

Scrubby Creek Rural                  
Fire Brigade

Millmerran Mens Shed

First officer & Fire warden                               
James Pratt   0477 864 963               

Deputy Fire warden               
Dennis Dwyer 0427699 070

We have been very busy with fires in our area and been 

to Ingelwood.  We know all our RFS family have been 

very busy as well with a lot of fires around Queensland 

and with the flood clean up, they are one of many 

Emergency services, they go anywhere to help. We like to 

thank our team who put their hands up to help other 

area's because they all come out to help us. So if you 

would like to join just come down to one of our meetings. 

You will need some ID to fill out paper work and you will 

need to apply for a blue card when you join, we can  help 

you with that. So if you think you are that person and like 

to work in a team and help your community and other 

communities come and see us.

We do need Volunteers.

We will be at the Millmerran show come and say Hi.

Our meetings are the 3rd Sunday of the month at 10.30

Training on Friday nights at 7pm

We still need some more rain before we give out permits 

to burn you can still do 2x2 we stress, it must be watched 

at all times! Just a little wind and away it go's

Millmerran Mens Shed has resumed ac�vi�es, celebra�ng 
the start of another successful year with Jonathon Lewis 
entertaining our members while enjoying a BBQ brunch. 	 	 	 	 	 	
We con�nue to host the sausage sizzles outside Mitre 10 
each Saturday morning and enjoy the many compliments 
kindly given to us for our efforts.
 We would like to thank the Camp Dra� Commi�ee and 
Millmerran Pony Club for your very generous dona�ons to 
our Shed. Dona�ons like these make running the shed 
easier knowing we are supported by our community. Thank 
you so much! 	 Our shed is well equipped and generally 
we are willing to help out community members who may 
need to borrow something occasionally. But we really 
appreciate it when these are returned promptly as we 
need these tools for projects at the shed.
We would also like to welcome new members as well as 
invite others to come along and see if you might like to 
become a member. If you would like to get involved or 
have an offer of support or need assistance from us, please 
contact:	    
Howard Rickert	    Graham O’Sullivan 	   Bob McIntosh 
0437 004 357	     0437 332 371	  	   0432 520 336  
                                                                                                           
“It always seems impossible until it's done." 	 	 	 	  	
Nelson Mandela       

mailto:sesmillmerrangp@gmail.com


Millmerran Tennis Club

Junior Tennis Coaching:  	 	 	
 Coaching has resumed for Term 1 2024.	 	  

 3.15pm-4pm Beginners                         	 	    
 4.00pm to 5pm con�nuing primary	                       

5pm-6pm   Highschoolers                                                        
Times may vary depending on level of par�cipa�on. 

Come and check us out and have a go.                                     
Cost $10 per session. $70 per Term          
Coach- Steve Farrell – 0475438958

Monday night social tennis 	                                                   
7-9pm	 $5 per night	        

All are welcome beginners to veterans. Con�nues 
throughout the holiday period except Christmas                        

and New Year’s day.
Tennis is a great team building ac�vity. Our club can 

assist with providing racquets , balls cold drinks, BBQ . 
Give us a call and we will assist in organizing a fun �me 

team building for your team.
Private court hire including racquets and balls                 

available by appointment. 
Aircondi�oned club house and                                               

kitchenet available for hire.	                                           

Graham O’Sullivan         0437 332 371	









 

Elf Greg
Santa 
and
Marley 

Christmas 
in the Bush 
2023
Domville 
Place
Millmerran





Forest Pines Rural Fire Brigade

Hospital Auxiliary

Staff were saddened to farewell aged Care  
Resident Wayne just before Christmas.           
A memorial service was held for him in       
the new garden on the 8th of January.       
Our deepest sympathy is extended to                        

his Sister Di and Family.

Our year will start with a mee�ng on                   
20th February at 1pm in the Training Room 

and we would love to welcome                              
new members.

Millmerran Arts & Cra�
 Welcome to 2024 

th      Monthly mee�ng Saturday 17  February: 9am
Arts&Cra� Rooms : Cultural Centre

New members & visitors are most welcome

Tuesday Quilters .. 9am: 6th & 20th Feb
 

Cra� in February .. 9am every Wednesday

 A new year! If you're looking for new inspira�ons for 
all things arts and cra� come join our group.  Indeed, 
if you have some inspira�ons you'd like to share come 

join our group.                                                                             
Our Boomerang Bag project con�nues if you would 

like to par�cipate in elimina�ng plas�c shopping bags 
come join our group. 

We plan a number of needlework classes during the 
coming year, if you'd like to know more, watch this 

space or be�er s�ll, come join our group. 
 

Further informa�on:- 
Leanne Bri�an 0428 437 608

5 Rosella Ave, The Pines
Hey there, folks! I really hope you all had a absolutely fantastic 
Christmas and New Year's. I just wanted to let you know that 

we've been incredibly productive these past couple of months, 
with a whole bunch of fires to tackle and some seriously 

awesome progress made at our facility. We've even kicked off 
our Wednesday night training sessions, and guess what? We're 
thinking about adding some weekend sessions too, on top of our 
usual Thursday morning activities. We've got so many innovative 

ideas in the works for this year, along with ongoing renovation 
projects. I genuinely believe that organizing some collaborative 
work sessions will really help us make some amazing strides 

forward.
Over the next few weeks, we've got a few repairs lined up for our 

trusty vehicle. And let me just take a moment to give a big 
shoutout to all the members who go above and beyond to keep 
our truck clean and organized, making sure it's always ready for 

those emergency calls. Your hard work is truly, genuinely 
appreciated!

Oh, and just so you know, our meetings are always on the 3rd 
Sunday of the month at 10 am. You should definitely come join 

us for a cuppa and a chat. Oh, and did I mention that some 
months we even have a BBQ? It's seriously good stuff.

If there's anything you need, please don't hesitate to contact us. 
We're here to help in any way we can.

Until then, stay safe, my friends!

And remember, in case of an emergency, contact 000.                      
Craig Carney 

First Officer / Fire Warden
0447 564 157
Shiree Jones

Second Officer / Secretary
0418 717 68



I will start this newsletter with late seasons greeting, and I trust that the Festive season treated you all well, and has led us to 

a happy and prosperous New Year.  Big thank you is extended to all those helpers and the community who supported  us 

during the last year. All monies raised is given back to needy clubs within the Millmerran Community. 

Last year, we changed the format of our Xmas party, and held a beautiful meal at the Mil Inn Tavern. Thank you very much for 

the boys doing such a beautiful and appetising meal that was enjoyed by all. Liz Kelly was named our citizen of the year for 

2023. Congratulations Liz as you are a very worthy of this award,.

$3000 has been donated to the Millmerran fire victims and $7000 has been donated to the local community originations in the 

form of Gift Vouchers. We look forward to another busy year raising money to be distributed locally. 

Lions have been busy during December, catering for Xmas in the Bush for the Toowoomba Regional Council, and Carols by 

Candle light at the Lion’ Park, plus a couple of private functions. Lions also gave School Bursaries to local schools and the 

winners were Brodie Blinco, Isabell Stein [State School}, and Josephine Wise {St Joseph).                                                              

Combined meeting at Brookstead Hotel with Lion’ Club of Pittsworth was enjoyed by all.

Up and coming events

1. Remember, we are open for furniture sales and receivables all year round. Just contact one of the below Lion’ members for help. 

PLEASE CONTACT Lois Lindenmayer on 0409 983 003. Rita Perry on 0428 954 184, Val Grundon on 0429 171 080

2. Remember we have a cold room and chairs for hire, if you need help with organising a party.                                                              

PLEASE CONTACT Ben and Lois Lindenmayer on 0428 186 152 or 0409 983 003
TH3. 26  January, 2024 Australia day BBQ

4. 3rd February, 2024 Clearing Sale.
th5. Garage Sale 10  February, 20247 commencing at 8.30 am to 12.00 pm                                                                                              

The Lion’ Club of Millmerran is appealing to you who make up our wonderful community, and to see the community survive, then we are 

appealing to you to help keep your Lions Club going.’Mee�ngs are necessary, but do not feel compelled to a�end every mee�ng.  You can do 

your bit to keep the Lion’ Club viable just by joining and helping out at any func�ons we hold..

If you fell that you would like to help out your local Lion’ Club, please feel free to contact one of the below numbers. Community                                       

Service is both powerful and personal, and the aim of Lions is always there for the community

Contact numbers for Lion’ are R. Richter 0428 956 165   B. & L LINDENMAYER 0409 983 003   V. Grundon 0429 171 080

Un�l our next Catch-Up, please stay safe, well, and informed  

Yours in Lion’  

 Ros Richter





Millmerran Pharmacy
43 CAMPBELL ST, MILLMERRAN

Ph: 4695 1458

Vaccinations

Blood Pressure Testing

Free Medscheck

NDSS

Perscription Management

Webster-Pak Medication Management

SMS Reminder Service

Gifts for all occasions

And much more!

Call in and talk to one of our

friendly staff!

Trading Hours

Monday - Friday ~ 8.30am - 5pm

Saturday ~ 8.30am - 12pm

“We come to you”                              
Brett Stanford 

brett@brettosauto.com                 
                                                  

0488 206 188

mailto:brett@brettosauto.com




The Lions Club of Millmerran is proud to endorse and nominate a truly excep�onal individual from our 
community, Liz Kelly, for the Lions ci�zen of the year.

Liz Kelly embodies quali�es of a compassionate and dedicated community member who consistently goes 
above and beyond in her various roles. as a Nurse, she has been described by those who know her as caring 
and dedicated, frequently extending her efforts beyond the call of duty. However, her contribu�ons to our 

community extend far beyond her work as a Healthcare professional.
Liz has lived in Millmerran for most of her life, and her involvement in numerous local events and ini�a�ves is 

truly remarkable. She has selflessly dedicated her �me and energy to various school and church ac�vi�es, 
including Deb Balls, Sheep Races, P&F Associa�on, Tuckshop, Sports Days, Swimming Club, Tennis Club, 

Millmerran Show Canteen and the Camp Oven Fes�val. Her �reless commitment to these events has le� an 
indelible mark on our community, and she is always ready to lend a helping hand where its needed most.

What makes Liz truly excep�onal is her unwavering dedica�on to the well-being of others. She has taken �me 
off to volunteer at these events, ensuring the welfare of those in need. Her willingness to check on the health 

and safety of individuals at these gatherings speaks volumes about her genuine concern for the people of 
Millmerran.

In addi�on to her local commitments, Liz has also ventured beyond our community to make a posi�ve impact. 
She has completed the Kakoda Challenge raising essen�al funds for the Kakoda Youth Founda�on, and 

par�cipated in Relay for Life, a significant community fundraiser for cancer research and support services. Her 
ac�ve par�cipa�on in these events demonstrates her commitment to making a difference, not only at home 

but also on a broader scale.
What sets Liz apart is her modesty and her aversion to seeking recogni�on or reward for her ac�ons. She acts 

out of deep-seated desire to help and support others, making our community a be�er place to live.
It is with great pride that the Lions Club of Millmerran endorses Liz Kelly for the Ci�zen of the Year award. Her 
dedica�on, compassion, and unwavering commitment to the well-being of others exemplify the spirit of our 

community and the values we hold dear. She is truly deserving of this honour.



CRANK DRILLINGCRANK DRILLING
PO Box 390, Millmerran, Qld 4357

Phone  4695 1005  Mobile 0428 722 721
Email: crankdrilling@hotmail.com

Termite Inspections, treatment and chemical barriers
Pre construction physical barriers - Form 43

Pre purchase & pre sale Inspections
Free Thermal Imaging,  Free quotes

Fully Licenced & Insured
General Pest control,  Vector Fogging

Call or text Cameron Compton
QBCC 1143557



Millmerran	Memorial	Bowls	Club	Inc.
Come get a coldie @ the bowlsie & have a go @ Lawn Bowls.
New Members @ Social Members are always welcome.
Jackpot Pairs every Friday check the board for times.
Check the Thursday Chronicle & Club Notice Board for any
upcoming games and competitions. We have a wonderful 
Clubhouse & Kitchen ready for you to hire for any purpose, 
maybe a game of Bowls. We have two large ovens in the 
kitchen to cook up a storm & or use our 2 large BBQ’s, put 
that funny work video on the 120inch screen, it’s all there 
for your enjoyment.
Coaching for Junior Bowlers after School Friday afternoons.
Enquiries: 
MILLMERRAN	BOWLS	CLUB	(07)	4695	1169	after	3.30pm

Call Customer Centre 1300 258 322Local Office
10 Margetts Street, Pittsworth P 4693 1595

Help at Home
Circumstances may change as you age, but with a little extra
support you can remain independent in your own home. Since the
first Blue Care nurse visited a client at home more than 65 years
ago, we have been providing a range of home care services across
Queensland. Social Support Groups, Personal Assistance, Nursing,
Domestic Assistance, Allied Health, Respite.
It’s all part of our commitment to impowering you to live life your way.



manager/grower services 
(Jake) 0436 645 779 





a selection of $16

pizzas available

$17

a selection of 

5 $17 meals

$26 - Whole Rack

$12 - Rump or

Schnitzel Topper
       $24.00  each

BOTTLEMART Bottle shop, now located at 2/47 Campbell Street, 

Plus 6 brand new cabins

FEBRUARY Summer Tunes 18th - Millmerran Downs. 

MARCH Millmerran Show 2nd & 3rd - Showgrounds

OCTOBER Australian Camp Oven Festival 5th & 6th 
                    Busking in Millmerran 4th 



Christmas in the Bush 2023
DJ Peter played just the right music 

Rollo the Clown had young and old
 watching every 
             move.





St Andrew’s 
Presbyterian Church

Service time: 2.00pm Sunday

All welcome to join with us in worship.

  “God is our shelter and our strength, always 
ready to help in times of trouble”

(Psalm 46 v1)

Enquiries:

Gary Schultz     
 0427 334 258

Howard Rickert
0437 004 357

The Millmerran Ministers 
Association

Millmerran Congregation
Central Downs Parish
41 Florence Street,
Millmerran 

Mission Statement -                                                                 
We seek to be a mul�-genera�onal church with Jesus 
central to our beliefs.  As Disciples of Jesus, we serve 
and connect to the vulnerable and marginalised of 
our society, offering a sanctuary for the broken and 
sick, a place where people are nurtured and cared for.  
We believe our church is given to the Holy Spirit, 
making us a Spirit-led church.  We invite you to 
become part of our family because we are part of 
God's family through GRACE. 
Mainly Music  Tuesdays  9am 
Intergenera�onal Worship Service 11 am each       
Sunday                                                                                         
Prayer group each Tuesday  10.30am                                                                    	 	           

Minister:    Rev. Willie Liebenberg 0477 888 185	                
Elder:          Graham O'Sullivan 0437 332 371		            
  	 	 	   

For more happenings and video clips search 
our facebook page

Uniting Church
in Australia

Mainly Music is a program for babies, toddlers, and 

preschoolers. We offer weekly sessions that are full of 

songs, rhymes, actions, and movements designed to 

engage both the parent and the child. Weekly sessions 

are interactive 30-minute structured sessions where a 

passionate volunteer team brings out the best in the 

children and help them to gain the skills in readiness 

for school. Not only will your little one(s) be delighted 

by the one-to-one attention you give, but you'll love the 

way they respond and develop. You'll be creating 

memories together. There is also a lovely morning tea 

for the families after the session. We ask for a donation 

of $5 per family per session but if a family can't afford 

it, they are still very welcome to join. If this excites you, 

please come and join us!  We are running two 

programs now:
Place: 	 Millmerran Uniting Church  
Day: 	 Tuesdays   followed by morning tea for all.
Time: 	 9:00 am	 (During the School Term)
Tel: 	 Annette  0427148 808

We are looking forward to a very 
productive year in 2024

Our first meeting of  the year is on 
Tuesday13th February at 10.30 am                         

in the Uniting Church.









This time of year is a wonderful opportunity to 
make any changes in our lives that we feel may 
be lacking. The Bible has some valuable 
advice for us in Philippians to help us.
Fix your thoughts on what is true, and 
honourable, and right, and pure, and lovely, 
and admirable. Think about things that are 
excellent and worthy of praise”
This is valuable advice for us all, in all aspects 
of our lives, especially in relationships.
It is very easy for us to see faults in others, 
which eventually outshine all the good 
character qualities that are present. Close your 
eyes to the irritating habits of those around you 
and consciously ignore the negatives. Focus 
instead on the positives to enhance your 
relationships with everyone you come into 
contact with.
Wishing all of you a happy and blessed 2024

Chappy Barry
School Chaplain
Millmerran P-10 SS.

ST FRANCIS DE SALES 
CATHOLIC CHURCH

Chappys’ Corner

February weekend Mass /Liturgy �mes:

th
Sunday February 4 …………………….Mass 9.30am

thSunday February 11 ……………………Liturgy 8.30am
th

Saturday February 17 …………………Mass 6.00pm
thSunday February 25 ……………………Liturgy 8.30am

· School is back!! We pray for a great year 
for all our school communi�es in 
Millmerran.

· Fr. Thomas has  spent January with his 
family in Kerala, we pray all has been well.

· Thank you to Fr Salvador for looking a�er 
us all January!

th· Wednesday February 14 :                                
ASH WEDNESDAY.  Mass at 9.30am.

rd· Friday February 23 : School Opening Mass 
9.30am. See you there!



St Peters Anglican Church

Services for February

Sunday 4th  9.30 am Morning Prayer

Sunday 11th 9.30am Morning Prayer

Sunday 18th 9.30 am Morning Prayer

Sunday 24th 4pm Holy Communion

Service conducted by Bishop Cam 

Followed by Annual Meeting and 

Shared tea.

Enquiries: C King 4695 1128

R. Millar 0428 889 001

Lutheran Services for 
February

thFebruary   4  :   8.30am HC  Pi�sworth
thFebruary 11 : 10.30am HC Pi�sworth 
thFebruary 18 :  8.30am RS Pi�sworth
thFebruary 25 :  8.30am HC Pi�sworth 

 

All welcome.

F u r t h e r  i n f o r m a t i o n                                      
phone 4693 1512

RETURNED & SERVICES

LEAGUE OF AUSTRALIA

QUEENSLAND BRANCH

Returned	&	Services	
							League	R.S.L.	

Monthly Meetings

No meeting to be held in December 2023

Next Meeting will be 24th February  2024 
For Further  details please contact

Paul Farrington 0439 971 819



What is the secret of LOVE? It is COMMITMENT. And the secret 

of commitment is CHOICE. That is why God planted 2   in the 

middle of the garden: the tree of Life and the tree of knowledge 

(of good and evil). The Bible says that God told Adam that he 

could eat from everything in the garden BUT NOT from the tree 

of knowledge. What a blessed life it must have been.! Adam and 

Eve didn't have to worry about anything, but tend to the garden 

and experience freedom.

They didn't have to fear "the snare of the fowler and the perilous

pestilences”. No stabbing, no thieving, no covid or others! 

Created in God's image, they lived in a perfect environment, with 

a perfect Father who came to commune with them at the end of 

each day and were themselves perfect.

But one day, everything changed! Eve wandered a bit too far and 

found herself at the tree of knowledge. The tree looked so good 

and the fruit so tempting. She knew she shouldn't touch it or eat 
it, or else she would die, God had said. SEE! God never 

intended for them to know GOOD, neither to know EVIL, but to 

know HIM, God. He never intended them to have to choose 

between Him or evil, but He wanted them to walk with Him, to 

know His voice and do what He said. And He hasn't changed. 

“He is the same yesterday, today and forever”. the Bible says. 

So, for us today, we are to COMMIT our life to Him, through
Jesus Christ. It is not a                                            
matter of choice between                                       
good and evil, but it is a                                                   
matter of life and death.                                                                
Jesus our ONLY choice!
New year! New life in Jesus!






